
Chinese authorities have detained up to 30 relatives of Uighur human rights activist Rebiya Kadeer, who 
currently lives in the United States. Among the detained are Kadeer’s sisters, brothers, sons, 
grandchildren and extended relatives. It is unclear when they were taken away, and they are presumed 
to be arbitrarily detained at an “education centre”. 
I call you to release Rebiya Kadeer’s family members unconditionally and immediately unless there is 
sufficient credible and admissible evidence that they have committed an internationally recognized 
offence and are granted a fair trial in line with international standards.
I call you to ensure that members of Rebiya Kadeer’s family have regular, unrestricted access to family 
and lawyers of   their choice, and are not subjected to torture and other ill-treatment.

Yours respectfully,


